
To Freeman Dusan, 

I would like to write to you to thank you for aiding my companion Valmont when he approached you in Anvil.  
We have fought for several years against a seemingly insurmountable foe so to receive offered of help 
is both unexpected and welcome.

My name since my rebirth has been Alden and I serve as Scribe to the Saint who has been reborn.  It is a 
sad fact that many of our number, coming from the ranks of slaves as they have, are unable to read and 
write.  Thankfully I was raised as a house slave and thus given tuition to aid my master (may she wander 
forever clasped in burning chains in the deepest Hell of Dumon) and thus it is through my mastery of the 
pen rather than the sword that I serve to free my people.

With this in mind I write to you this day with a warning.  News has reached us about you asking a question 
to send priests to spread the way amongst the reborn during a session of your senate.  If such word has 
reached us, it is likely that this has also reached the ears of the Bastard Dukes of the Confederacy.  
Please, be cautious with your words and actions.  While we are gathering our strength secrecy is our 
greatest shield.  Our business is best handled amongst a small group who can be trusted as the 
confederacy has eyes and ears everywhere.

One of those set of eyes I fear is your Empire's own ambassador to the Confederacy.  If rumours are 
true, the leagueman known as Lukash has engaged slave soldiers on behalf of the empire this season and 
Valmont has with his own ears heard the man argue against chastisement for those nations who see their 
own citizens as chattel to be used and then disposed of.  If I may give you one piece of advice, such a man 
is unsuitable to hold office.  Somebody who shared an idealogical drive for emancipation would, I feel, 
be better placed as an ambassador.



With that said, I hope I am not speaking presumptuously, but I would be remiss if I did not express the 
Reborn's feelings on this matter in the strongest terms.

To other business, There is a long road ahead of us as we strive to free ourself but we wish to make the 
first step towards the eradication of human bondage within our homeland and as such we would ask to 
speak with you at more length.

The Reborn has asked that Valmont return to Anvil to discuss our plans with you.  Valmont will be at the 
Forge in Anvil at 9 in the evening on the Saturday of the coming summit.

If you are able to attend please do so.  We would ask that if you do invite others that you keep the number 
of conspirators to those who need to be there.  Secrecy will keep my brothers and sisters alive.

Fire melts the Chains

Alden the Scribe


